
                                                          Town Council Regular Meeting 
                                                                                       Green Level Municipal Building
                                                                                                        Thursday, June 13,  2013 - 7:00 PM

The regularly scheduled meeting of the Town of Green Level Council was held on Thursday
June 13, 2013 at 7:00 PM in the Green Level Municipal Building located at 2510 Green Level Church 
Road.

GOVERNING BODY MEMBERS PRESENT:   Mayor Larry McCollum, Mayor ProTem 
Michael Trollinger, Council Member Remonia Enoch and Council Member Carissa Graves.

GOVERNING BODY MEMBER ABSENT: Councilmember Theodore Howard.

GREEN LEVEL OFFICIALS PRESENT:  Town Administrator Haywood Cloud and
Town Clerk Sandra McCollum. 

GREEN LEVEL ATTORNEY PRESENT: Marissa West (Vernon Law Firm).  
 

 Mayor McCollum called the meeting to order, Mayor ProTem Michael Trollinger gave the 
invocation.

Public Hearing

Mayor McCollum opened the Public Hearing for the 2013-2014 Budget. The Mayor asked the 
public if there were any questions or concerns about the budget? There were no questions or concerns. 
The Mayor close the Public Hearing. The floor was open for questions or comments from the Council 
Members. Mr. Bobby Massey, Town Accountant, made comments. There were no other comments, the 
Mayor asked for a motion to approve the 2013-2014 Budget. Council Woman Enoch made the motion 
to accept the budget as is, seconded by Council Woman Graves. The motion carried unanimously. (4-0)

Mayor McCollum asked for a motion to close the Public Hearing. Council Woman Enoch made 
the motion to close the Public Hearing, seconded by Council Woman Graves.  The motion carried 
unanimously. (4-0)

Town Administrator Updates



The Administrator reminded the Council that the last time Mr. Mike Koser attended the Council 
meeting, there were some discussion concerning DENR about expanding the Otter Creek pump station 
or building a new one. A letter was received approving the improvements for the pump station with a 
zero per cent interest. Mr. Koser will attend the July meeting with his updates. 

The Administrator informed the Council that the Summer Food Program will be Monday, 
Wednesday and Friday, starting Monday July 8, 2013. The Administrator continued to say that he, the 
Code Enforcer and Park Director had to attend a class to be approve for the program. The Administrator
replied that this time of the month is tricky to have the program because the children in Green Level go 
to year round school. Council Woman Enoch asked how is the information being circulated about the 
program? Bernard Johnson replied that he is distributing flyers at different stores and the Administrator 
replied that the information will be sent out with the Day In The Park flyer. Council Woman Enoch 
replied that she have not seen any information about the program.

The Administrated stated that Bernard Johnson would give the update on the Day In The Park. 
Mr. Johnson replied that Mrs. Ann Brooks, Recreation Committee, gave the Council information on 
what she have gotten donated for the event. Mr. Johnson continued to say that there have not been a lot 
of money spent for the event.

Mr. Johnson reported that the football camp and registration will be in July. Council Woman 
Enoch asked if fans (paper-hand held) could be purchased for the Day In The Park and maybe some of 
the donators that donated supplies for the event can be placed on the fan.
 

The Administrator addressed the Council about a new building for the Town Hall. The Town 
Clerk gave the Council members a proposal for a new building. A power point presentation was 
presented with pictures of a building that could possible be a town hall. The Administrator stated that 
the current building will be check for asbestos. Pro Tem Trollinger stated that Alamance County EMS is
interested in having a base set up between Alamance County and Caswell County and maybe they 
could talk to the Council about having the base at this building and this would help with the cost of the 
new building. Pro Tem Trollinger continued to say that he do not want to just have a building with no 
vision.  The Mayor responded that the structure will have to be affordable. The Administrator stated 
that this was something for the Council to think about.

Town Attorney Updates

No updates.

Public Comments



No one spoke.

Council Discussion

 Pro Tem Trollinger asked about the updates on mowing residents yards. The Administrator 
replied that Public Works have mowed six yards. He continued to say that the Attorney is asking the 
County about how the Town can get the money back. Pro Tem Trollinger asked if the Town could put 
the mowing up for a contract job? The Clerk replied that it was suggested to the prior Mayor and 
Council and this was voted down because the charges for contractors were expensive and the Town 
would not recoup the money. The Mayor stated that he thinks that this would not work.

Council Woman Enoch thanked everyone for their help to organize the Day In The Park event 
and hope to see the Council Members there. She continued to ask Mr. Johnson did he get the baseball 
program going? He replied, no. 

Council Woman Enoch stated to the Administrator that she had come by last month to pay her 
water bill and Hazel Walker, Town Secretary, was still at work at 7:30 and previously she have seen her 
car still in the parking lot after 7:30. She continued to say that she was concerned about her safety.
 

Council Woman Enoch stated that since the Council is meeting once a month, she would like to 
see each department come to the meetings to give their reports on what they are doing. 

 
Council Woman Graves stated that since the last meeting, she married and is now Carissa 

Graves-Henry. She introduced her husband.

Mayor McCollum - No discussion.

There being no further business.

The Mayor asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. The motion was made by Council 
Woman Enoch, seconded by CouncilWoman Graves-Henry. The motion carried unanimously. (4-0)

_________________________________                    __________________________________ 
Larry McCollum, Mayor                                              ATTEST:  Sandra McCollum, Town Clerk 


